
 
 

   

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 135 of 2024 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/83/97/001 

 

 

1 October 2024 

 

 

 

Further to Local Notice to Mariners No 120 of 2024 re Swimming events from Il-

Ponta ta' L-Aħrax, Malta to Ġebel tal-Ħalfa, Gozo - Swimtrek 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners, owners of 

vessels and the general public that further to Local Notice to Mariners No 120 of 2024 

regarding swimming events from Il-Ponta ta' L-Aħrax, Malta to Ġebel tal-Ħalfa, Gozo - 

Swimtrek, there will also be races on the following days at the same location and time: 

 

Tuesday 15th October 2024 and 

Friday 18th October 2024. 

 

There is also an additional support vessel “X knots” which will also be used. 

 

All the information and restrictions mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 120 of 

2024 will also apply for these days. 

 

 

Chart Affected: BA 211A, 2537 and 2538. 
 


